M E M O R A N D U M
TO:
DR.MARIA BROWN, CHAIRPERSON

                       KAREN BYRD

                       JULIA PILE 

                       DR. TIFFANY SCHUSSLER

                       JESSE PARKS

                       MATTHEW TURNER, SUPERINTENDENT

FROM:          KATHLEEN G. REUTMAN
DATE:           MARCH 2, 2021

RE:                 MEMORANDUM RELATED TO LETTER OF AGREEMENT (LOA) FOR THE KENTUCKY DIVISION OF BEHAVIOR HEALTH GRANT FUNDED PROGRAMMING
                          Ockerman Elementary and Stephens Elementary have requested to implement the Sources of Strength (SOURCES) Elementary Program.
                       The work of prevention is not done solely through focusing on risk factors, warning signs, and intervention, but rather involves discovering, teaching and celebrating resilience, help seeking, connection, strength, and belonging. 
                          Sources of Strength is an evidence-based, upstream prevention program that employs a strength-based wellness approach to improving the health and wellbeing of individuals and communities. This program has been implemented within a variety of settings, cultures, and age groups across the country, and internationally.
                          This curriculum integrates well with many of the practices and programs that schools are already using, such as Restorative Practices, Mindfulness, PBIS, etc. The “SEL Focus” section of each lesson aligns with the core social-emotional learning competencies in the model developed by the Collaborative for Academic, Social, and Emotional Learning (CASEL), used by many districts and schools nationwide. Curriculum Structure
                            The KY Division of Behavioral Health (DBH) has provided the grant funding to pay for the training of one School Counselor at Ockerman Elementary and one at Stephens Elementary who will train implementer and instructors at their schools. Materials will be provided at no cost to the schools. 

       I have attached a copy of the Letters of Agreement for the Sources of Strength Elementary Program for your reference.       

I recommend the board approve the Letters of Agreement for the Sources of Strength Elementary Program through the KY Division of Behavior Health, as presented.


